
Term 1 Week 9 
Kia ora koutou, Mālō e lelei, Talofa, Bula, Ola, Namaste, Kamusta, Bonjour, Ni hau, 
Greetings to you all. 

Ehara taku toa i te toa takitahi, ēngari taku toa he toa takatini. 
Success is not the work of one but the work of many. 

This whakatauki reminds us how we are all working together for the success of our tamariki.  
We have certainly seen that in this changing world, with the new lens on learning.  A huge 
acknowledgement and thank you to the work of the students, parents, wider whānau and 
school staff for all the support that has been given to our lovely students as we navigate the 
hybrid of onsite and remote learning.  As we hopefully see the peak of Omicron pass us 
soon, it will be exciting to return to some of our more normal routines.  Below is some 
information that will link to our remaining weeks at school this term.  We are already starting 
to explore what this may mean for Term 2 and some of the processes we may be able to 
relax.  Hopefully by our next newsletter we will know what is possible and share with you 
Term 2 changes.  In the meantime, with only 3 weeks to go for this term, we want to focus on 
AROHA and acting kind towards each other; continuing the support and celebrating the 
progress and successes we are seeing. Please enjoy some of this in this newsletter as well as 
the regular sharing we put on our Facebook page. 

COVID Mandate Changes 
New Zealand currently remains at RED.  However, Cabinet are reviewing the framework 
colour level on Monday 4 April. 
At the moment:  

• There is no change to masks in education settings from the existing Red setting. 
Masks remain a requirement for staff working indoors with children and young 
people in Years 4-8. 

• Masks are not required outdoors. 
• Capacity limits will be removed for outdoor events and activities. 
• Indoor capacity limits for extra-curricular activities increase to 200 people, or a 
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Lucky Book Club 
Orders paid to the 
office by Friday 1 

April. 

Easter Raffles 
Tickets and money 

due Friday 8 April. All 
donations of hamper 

items greatly 
received.  

Last Day of Term 
Last day of Term 1 is 
Thursday 14 April.

ACT 
Kindly and 

gently

A
OWN 

Your actions

O
HAVE 

A positive 
attitude

H
ALWAYS 

Do your best

RESPECT 
 Yourself, 

others and 
the 

environment

AR



maximum capacity based on the maximum number of people who could 
occupy the space if each person was one metre apart (whichever is lower). 

From Tuesday 5 April volunteers will no longer need to be vaccinated.  This 
includes parents who accompany classes on school trips or volunteers as 
sports coaches.  Although this is highly recommended it is not a requirement. 

As sickness and isolations continue with schools in Dunedin, relievers are 
getting harder to obtain at short notice.  We will try hard to put a teacher with 
a class, but there may be times that we have to share out a class.  Teachers 
have identified a class for your child to go to in this situation, so that they get 
some consistency and the chance to build up a solid relationship with another 
staff member. 

Uenuku 
At the start of the year, each class takes the time to look at the stories behind 
the Guardian associated with their class name and looks at the characteristics 
that these Guardians have; as well as how these characteristics will  support 
that class in the coming year.  Here is a wonderful display Uenuku have 

created of their Guardian. 

 

 
Tāwhaki - What’s in my Kete? 
As a start of year activity, Tāwhaki took 
some everyday objects and explored 
how the characteristics of these 
objects could help and support the 
class in the coming year.  How they 
could be symbols and/ or metaphors 
for life skills.  Here are a couple of 
examples of the superb thinking that 
was inspired. 
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Duffy Caught Being Good 
Congratulations to the 

following people for the 
wonderful work and AROHA 

they have been showing.



 

PB4L 
Week 9’s focus setting is All Settings 
The expectations being taught, reinforced and acknowledged are: 
•Use the rubbish and recycling bins correctly. 

Week 10’s focus setting will be All Settings 
The expectations being taught, reinforced and acknowledged are: 
•Look after equipment and put it away correctly. 

Tidiest Classroom 
Term 1 Week 7: Uenuku 
Term 1 Week 8: Uenuku

2022 Dates 
Last day of Term 1 – Thursday 14 April 
Easter & ANZAC day are in the school holidays 

Term 2 
Wk 2 = School Photos – Tuesday 10 May 
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Student’s Great Work

Way to go Taylah for following 
the A - Always try your best and 

H - Have a positive attitude. 

Terrible Storm 

I felt a cold shiver all down my 
spine.The wind howling, the leaves 
from the trees were rustling. I was all 
by myself caught in a storm. Nobody 
else outside. They went inside to cover 
up from the storm. I heard a whoosh 
from the waves as they crashed 
towards the shore. I knew it was going 
to be a long night. 
I held myself tightly. In the distance I 
could see a massive storm terrorising 
the town up ahead. I could even hear 
the lightning and the pitter-patter of 
the hail as it stormed down towards 
the ground. It was coming. The sky 
started to rumble really loudly. I saw a 
flash of lightning up ahead.  I knew my 
parents were worried but I wasn't. I was 
as brave as I could ever be. I charged 
through the rain and got totally 
soaked. Just a little rain wouldn't stop 
me. 
Now the storm was getting really close. 
I closed my eyes just as another flash 
of lightning bolted down from the sky. 
The thunder rolled again for a really 
long time. Another lightning bolt came 
from the sky. A  crackling sound of 
thunder made me shiver. I slowed 
down a bit so I could have a little rest 
but not only for that reason: the storm 
was here. 
I shielded my face from the ghastly 
winds and I could barely see anything. 
I took a deep breath and got back up 
again. I started to walk, then jog, and 
then I ran as fast as a cheetah towards 
my house. I stopped silently as the 
wind died down a bit but not for long. I 
couldn’t see anything, the sky was so 
dark I couldn’t see anything for where I 
was going. As the sky cleared a bit I 
smelt a familiar smell. The rain was  
pitter pattering loudly. 
As I looked in front of me I saw my 
home. I was finally safe and sound. 

By Charlotte Pomeroy 



Wk 3 = St John First Aid Session 
Wk 6 = Monday 6 June  Queen’s Birthday 

Last day of School Year - Wednesday 14 December 2022 

Lucky Book Club 
Final orders for this term need to be in by Friday 1 April. 

Friends of BGP Fundraisers: Easter Raffle 
Our usual Easter Raffle will be happening. If you have any items you can 
provide for the hampers, these would be appreciated. Just drop them into 
the office. They do not need to be Easter specific – a jelly, juice sachet, bag of 
chips etc. all gratefully received.   Easter Raffle tickets will come home at the 
start of Week 9. Tickets and money will be due back by Friday 8 April with 
prizes drawn on Wednesday 13 April. 
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Board of Trustees Meeting 
The next Board meeting is 

taking place Monday 28 March 
6.30pm via zoom.  Please find 
attached the link if you would 

like to attend. 
https://zoom.us/j/

92112644602?
pwd=eGVSYlRtTnNUckVwMnlv

UGs4aTQzdz09 
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